SBMOC Members Meeting - Saturday, June 4, 2022
Grapevine Restaurant, Boiling Springs, SC

VP Harvey Thomas, filling in for President Roy Atkinson (who was in attendance but allowing time to heal from
a dental procedure) welcomed members to the meeting. Former member (going back some time) Larry
Swinney recently renewed his membership and was introduced.

The Treasurer's Report was given by K.T. Thomas. The report is posted on the members section of the
website.

Announcements:

e Noggin and Natter for June will be held on Thurs., June 23, 6:00 pm, at the new Cartwright Food Hall in
downtown Greer. A reminder will be sent; no rvsp needed--just show up.

e Larry and Donna Diaz will host the Soup and Shoot this year on the first Saturday of November. They
are organizing a fall trip to Hickory Knob State Park in mid-November. Larry's gauging interest now in
order to get a group rate. Contact Larry via email to learn more.

e As we learn of car shows, they are posted on the website. Currently we know of the Dillard, GA show
in September and the Western NC Club's Autumn in the Mountains show in October.

Adventures under the bonnet - Dennis Bromley dodged a potentially catastrophic situation when an
improperly manufactured oil filter dumped his engine oil on his driveway. Manufacturing changes to the way
the filter canister was produced apparently created an improper fit--be aware! Larry Diaz seconded that and
had further tips. He offered a recommendation on oil filter part numbers. Contact Larry for more details.

Great Scot Review - a big round of applause for Sam Maw for bringing the show back in great fashion last
weekend! Some 60 or so cars pre-registered with more than 30 registering that morning. Registration was
very capably manned by club members and went well; KT Thomas was able to accept charge cards on the day
of the show having purchased an app-based card reader. It was the consensus that the layout using the
parking areas (rather than the grassy mall/ramps) was welcomed and preferred. The medallions given to
registrants were very well received. Encouraging pre-registration (vs. day of show) will be a goal for next year.
A big thank you to all SBMOC participants and also to Sam's daughter Emily and her cousin Megan! The Board
met following this meeting to review the show in greater detail and to make recommendations for next year.

The 50/50 was won by Larry Diaz.

Meeting notes by Laura Converse (NOT secretary, but taking a turn because of the importance of documenting
our business and to help keep club members informed. Will you take this position or maybe try it by taking a
turn next month?)



